
 

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 

OTTAWA, Monday, May 16, 2022  
(9) 

[English] 

Pursuant to the order of the Senate of May 5, 2022, the Standing Senate Committee on National 
Security and Defence met this day in room B45, Senate of Canada Building, and with videoconference at 
2:01 p.m. ET, the chair, the Honourable Tony Dean, presiding. 

Members of the committee present: The Honourable Senators Boisvenu, Dalphond, Dean and 
Yussuff (4). 

Members of the committee present by videoconference: The Honourable Senators Anderson, 
Boehm, Dasko, Deacon (Ontario), Dagenais, Jaffer, Richards and Smith (8). 

Participating in the meeting: Sara Gajic, Legislative Clerk and Natacha Umugwaneza, Administrative 
Assistant, Committees Directorate; Ariel Shapiro and Anne‑Marie Therrien-Tremblay, analysts, Library of 
Parliament. 

Pursuant to the order of reference adopted by the Senate on Wednesday, May 4, 2022, 
the committee began its examination of the subject matter of those elements contained in Divisions 19 
and 20 of Part 5 of Bill C-19, An Act to implement certain provisions of the budget tabled in Parliament 
on April 7, 2022 and other measures. 

WITNESSES (by videoconference): 

Public Safety Canada: 

Chad Westmacott, Director General, Community Safety, Corrections and Criminal Justice, Crime 
Prevention Branch. 

Correctional Service of Canada: 

Luc Bisson, Director General, Strategic Policy and Planning. 
  



Canada Border Services Agency: 

Doug Band, Director General, Trade and Anti-Dumping Program Directorate; 

Alex Lawton, Executive Director, Trade and Anti-Dumping Program Directorate. 

Canadian Association of Elizabeth Fry Societies: 

Emilie Coyle, Executive Director. 

John Howard Society of Canada: 

Catherine Latimer, Executive Director. 

Canadian Association of Importers and Exporters: 

Kim Campbell, Chair. 

Livingston International: 

Candace Sider, Vice President, Government and Regulatory Affairs. 

Chad Westmacott and Doug Band each made a statement and, together with Luc Bisson and Alex 
Lawton, answered questions. 

Emilie Coyle, Catherine Latimer, Kim Campbell and Candace Sider each made a statement and 
answered questions. 

Pursuant to the order of reference adopted by the Senate on Thursday, February 10, 2022, 
the committee continued its study of issues relating to security and defence in the Arctic. 

After debate, it was agreed that the following special study budget application for fact-finding 
missions in Northern Canada and the United States, and in the United states (Colorado Springs) for the 
fiscal year ending March 31, 2023, be approved for submission to the Standing Committee on Internal 
Economy, Budgets and Administration. 

GENERAL EXPENSES 

ACTIVITY 1: NORTHERN CANADA AND UNITED 
STATES  

$ 381,350 

ACTIVITY 2: UNITED STATES (COLORADO 
SPRINGS) 

$59,975 

TOTAL $ 441,325 



At 3:56 p.m., the committee adjourned to the call of the chair. 

ATTEST: 

Ericka Dupont 

Clerk of the Committee 


